
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 18, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will meet with Franconia and Easton Select Boards next week at 6:00pm to discuss 

the Transfer Station and the Tri Town Recreation Budgets. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for the Connors property located on Map 214, Lot 23 pending a 

lot line adjustment. 

 

The board approved building permits for: Gary Way Map 214, Lot 6 – Tool Shed 

                                                                    Chris Laganos Map 211, Lot 5 Detached Garage 

 

The board submitted a letter to the NH Liquor Commission in regard to a license for the Sugar 

Hill Inn. 

 

The board will meet with ACT in November to discuss parking areas at Dyke Road, Pearl Lake 

Road and at the Cooley Jericho Town Forest.  The current gate will come down so that the 

landowner may access his property. 

 

The Healthtrust rates for 2022 are down Health 8.1%. Dental 1.5% 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to appoint Charles Wolcott to replace Justin Kline on the 

Cooley Jericho Forest Committee, seconded by Margo Connors.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Jennifer shared the Cemetery List of projects with Doug to see which required the highway 

department assistance. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that there was damage done to Gary Young’s property on South Road 

by the company delivering the solar equipment.  There will be a claim filed with the transporters 

insurance to fix the yard. 

 

MR. GLOVER will work on the Coffin Pond back up tomorrow.  Margo suggested it would be 

good to have Town Forest and Coffin Pond groups to monitor activity at both locations. 

 

Jennifer received a letter stating that the new wood boiler is eligible for a 26% tax credit and will 

share with the auditor.  

 

The board sent a letter to Charter communications Mr. Maher in response to his reaching out to 

municipalities. 



 

The board is still concerned with the sidewalk in front of Harman’s.  Jennifer will contact 

NHDOT to follow up as we have not heard from them. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of September 27, 2021 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of October 4, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM to visit the Ski Hearth Farm for a tour of 

the property. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday October 25, 2021 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 5:00 pm, to be followed at 6:00pm by a joint meeting with Franconia and 

Easton Select Boards to discuss Transfer Station and Tri Town Recreation budgets. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


